
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

February 2, 2015
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, February 2, 2015, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy Wininger, Floyd L. Hawkins, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles and Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and M. Lynn Gee.  Also attending were Deputy Auditor Sierra Rutledge, Judge Lynne E. Ellis, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Clerk Gerald Montgomery, Surveyor Nathan Hoffman, Sheriff Travis Roush, Chief Deputy Joshua Greene, Tim Kinder and Don Bowling, Martin County Alliance; Jared Sheetz, Community Corrections, Mike and Pat Jones and Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune.  

President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held January 5, 2015 were approved as submitted with the motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters.  The motion passed 5-0.  Councilman Albright was absent at the time of the vote.  
Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, came before the Council to thank them for their support.  Kinder along with Don Bowling, President of the Martin County Alliance, presented a report detailing the impact of the Alliance.   There has been $28 million in new investment, 110 new jobs and 279 jobs retained since April of 2010.   Martin County residents make up 35-45 of the 110 new jobs.   
Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, submitted a semi-annual report for Road Crew.   At the July 2014 Council meeting, Director Collins and Auditor January Roush explained an issue with the County Misdemeanant Fund.  The fund is shared by the Sheriff’s Department and Community Corrections.  With both departments using the fund, the expenses are outweighing the revenue. The Road Crew is funded solely by the County Misdemeanant Fund.   The Council agreed at the July 2014 meeting that there is a need for Road Crew and would try to fund it.  The condition of the County Misdemeanant Fund is deteriorating; therefore Director Collins is seeking funding for the Road Crew program. Director Collins expressed her gratitude to the Sheriff’s Department for all their cooperation with the Road Crew.  Last year, Road Crew spent almost $14,000.  Auditor Roush provided financial worksheets on the County Misdemeanant and CEDIT Funds.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approve $11,000 to fund the Road Crew out of CEDIT Funds.  Councilwoman Gee made the second. The motion passed 6-1.   Councilman Hawkins was in favor of funding the Road Crew Program but was not in favor of using CEDIT Funds.  

Sheriff Travis Roush and Deputy Sheriff Josh Greene provided information concerning the current fleet of vehicles.   Deputy Harmon currently drives a 2009 Chevrolet Impala and it has 139,127 miles on it.  There are funds available to purchase a new vehicle for Deputy Harmon outright with no trade in.  The Sheriff’s Department will retain Deputy Harmon’s Impala for a back up and possibly for a reserve deputy in the future.  Sheriff Roush wants to trade in vehicles possessing 40,000 miles for new vehicles.  Sheriff Roush’s Dodge Ram has 51,179 miles and Chief Deputy Green’s Dodge Ram has 39,240.  Sheriff Roush’s plan is to trade in for 3-2014 Dodge Ram’s that are special service vehicles. Sheriff Roush gave estimates on the total cost of the project.  Chief Deputy Greene provides the maintenance on all vehicles.   Auditor Roush will have the appropriate paperwork for the March meeting.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion approve August Bauer and Maxine Huebner to the PTABOA.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the following Reduction in the General Fund, Prosecutor, Personnel Services, Secretary $757 and Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Veteran Service Officer, Personnel Services, Service Officer Salary-$1,300. Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Clerk Gerald Montgomery came before the Council requesting a transfer within the Election Budget.  Clerk Montgomery is in need of a Part-Time Election Clerk.  He also submitted an Additional Appropriation for $5,000 for a Part-Time Election Clerk but it has to be properly advertised before the Council can consider it.  A lengthy discussion followed.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve a transfer from General Fund, Election, Other Services & Charges, Postage-$4,500 to General Fund, Election, Personnel Services, Part Time Election Clerk-$4,500.  Councilman Albright made the second.  The motion to approve the transfer was denied 3-4.  Councilman Hawkins was opposed because of the comment Clerk Montgomery made about one not being any good without the other.    
Judge Lynne E. Ellis updated the Council on the need for a CASA program.  Due to the increase of cases in Martin County, Daviess County can longer handle the case load.  The CASA Director will need office space in the Courthouse.  Judge Ellis is estimating needing $40,000 for the program.  She is hoping with the county adding the program that the state will increase the grant funding.  If a CASA Director is not hired then the only other option is to hire at one $80 an hour which would be outside the contracts.  Judge Ellis will have the paperwork available at the next Council meeting.   
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:14 pm with a motion made by Councilman Hawkins and seconded by Councilwoman Gee.   All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, March 2, 2015 at 6pm.  
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